
RYBA Board Meeting 

April 16th, 2025 

 

Our Mission: The RYBA basketball program is designed to provide boys and girls with a fun 

environment to develop basketball skills, good sportsmanship, and an appreciation for teamwork 

while representing the Roseville community. 

 

Our Vision: A future to provide opportunities to compete at all levels. A future where the Roseville 

program is held in high regard. A future where each player is encouraged to be their best.  

 

Our Values: Sportsmanship, competitiveness, fun, safety, teamwork, quality, opportunities for all, 

ethics, leadership, citizenship, and accountability. 

 

1. Welcome       Brian / Chad 

2. Girls Travel Update      Jason/Joe 

3. Boys Travel Update      Chris 

a. Coaches Appreciation Event       

4. Boys Tournament       Alana/Megan 

5. Girls In House       Tim  

6. Boys In House       Tim/Chad 

7. Little Hoopers Update      Rory/ Becky 

8. Volunteer Update      John 

9. Social Media/Website      Melissa  

10. Uniform and Off-Season Training    Sara Burns 

a. Grant Reporting 

b. Girls Clinic 6/24/25 

c. Off season training in July/August 

d. Backpacks ordered     

11. Fundraising Update      Sarah Barsness 

12. Equipment Update      Brian  

13. Budget/Financial Review (if needed)    Everyone  

14. Other Topics       Everyone 

a. Succession Planning 

b. Season kick-off party 

c. Team pictures 

d. Coach background checks 

e. Wishlist/Ideas for next season and beyond 

f. Rose of Lima donation 

15. Adjourn 

 

MISSION CRITICAL  

 

● Recruit treasurer in training to start FY26 

 

PARKING LOT 

- Increase tournament fee next year  



 

 

WISH LIST 

● Connect with district social workers/phy ed teachers to find kids who want to play ball but 

money is an obstacle for next season’s registration 

● Create a 12‐month calendar detailing RYBA activities, timelines, and deadlines for future 

boards/volunteers  

● Host a town hall and invite the RYBA community to hear the vision, values, and mission and 

provide input to make the association thrive 

● Establish a “bigger than basketball” program. How to expose kids to community service, art, 

different activities outside basketball  

 

Minutes: 

 

Attendance:  

Liz, Brian, Tim, Chad, John, Rory, Joe, John, Becky,  

 

- Need to get a day/time for Summer meetings at May meeting.  

- Coaches appreciation event in May- before school ends.  Taco Bar have historically done 

Hogsbreath, VFW, Tipsy Steer, Legion?, Bdale?.  Try to go with a sponsor. Brian can make 

a couple phone calls to see what is available.  

- Jason (Joe), Sara Burns (uniforms/training), Joanna (Emily) , Brian J (possibly Dan Ash),  

done June 1st. Vote in July.  

- Mike Wiskus- setup pictures, coordinate with Anthony Schreck and schedule teams. Include 

Little Hoopers in photos. Brian texted him to find out. Could also be equipment manager? 

- Dan Ash- equipment manager??  Tim will follow up with him.  

- Rory could possibly do training with Little Hoopers.  

- Possibly an “academy” style- able to have differing tracks of skill 

- Eve Lee email added to board. Possible shadow for John- volunteer.  

- 4th grade mom– Joe will contact her.  

- Becky may be interested in uniforms too, husband can help.  

- Shadows for Chad and John for after they leave next year.  

- Girls Travel- Joe 

- Training date 6/24- Joe can make it. James, varsity coach, want to get the program 

connected again to HS players. RYBA girls basketball clinic hosted and run by 

Varsity girls.  Possibly additional time with varsity clinics.  Can get HS and RAMS 

gym space.  

- Need 4th and 5th grade girls teams. Tyrone is coming back to coach.  

- Grant reporting- Sarah Barsness is looking for stories for people that benefitted and Joanna 

gave a write up for her. Any anecdotes, send to Sarah Barsness.  

- Brian and Little Hoopers- referee training opportunity, teaching and turnovers. Train the 

parents to ref? Possibly HS students do the reffing and get paid. Possibly a Spring session?  

- Season Tip-Off Party 

- Did it late this past season. Separate girls/boys or keep it together? Had it at Autumn 

Grove last year.  

- August– Brian O. will take over 



- Coaches Background Checks 

- Liz will do.  

 

 

Ideas for next season: 

- Tim: Edgerton and Harambe involvement 

- Limited LH at either school- 5 weeks instead of the full session. See if RevSports 

would do it. Setup registration, charge a minimal amount, advertise it- get in touch 

with schools. Big challenge is transportation.  Sunday afternoons? Grants from Dick’s 

Sporting Goods? Tim willing to work with gyms and scheduling, RevSports, 

Volunteer, etc. Decide if we can subsidize with RYBA funds. Will look into it more.  

- Brian- stretch goal- get a RYBA Facility.  

- John- a few volunteer things. Envelope stuffing. Rosefest Parade- teams invited.  Monday June 

23rd- day before training. Registration open for tryouts at that time so we can advertise.  

- St Rose of Lima asking for $100 off registration or waive volunteer hours. Joanna can let Brian 

know what we have done in the past.   

 

Next meeting: May 14th, 2025 7-830p 

 

Adjourn: 8:21pm 

 


